VILLAGE OF HARVEYSBURG
STREETS AND BUILDINGS MEETING

SEPTEMBER 11, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 P.M. Roll call was taken with Mayor Verga, Steve Cochran, Phil
Trovillo, Leroy Sanders, and Doug Trimble all in attendance. A motion was made by Mr. Cochran,
seconded by Mr. Trovillo, to excuse Kevin Martin. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Mr. Cochran, seconded by Mr. Trovillo, to approve the minutes from the August
28, 2017 meeting. All were in favor.

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Mr. Trimble reported that there has been a little progress to the basketball court, cleaning up debris.
After that a French tile drain will be put in at the northwest corner. A trencher may need to be rented.
The areas that need patched will be done also. The pothole on Loraine was fixed with cold patch. Other
potholes will be done as time permits. The F450 is currently being bulletproofed. Should be back next
week. After that, the leaf truck will be taken in for a tune up. The street crew has been working on
several miscellaneous jobs. The women'’s bathroom doors were adjusted, the gutter on the west side of
the building, the bi-fold doors in the office were fixed, and the sign posts and the bell base out front
were painted. When time permits, the bricks on the building will be mortared to help with the

deterioration.
OLD BUSINESS

The bathroom heater still needs to be ordered and the grass by the old hotel has not been cut. Mayor
Verga has been trying to contact the owner. The storm sewer survey has not been started yet. The
propane contract ended up with Ferrell Gas since Thrifty went up even more after council decided on
them. Mr. Trovillo voiced his concern over delivery. It was discussed to start with the contract
negotiation the 1° of June from now on.

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Verga reported that there have been complaints about furniture and trash in the yard at 20S
South. Mr. Trimble stated he was aware and Chief Pottenger told him it has been on his list of things to
address. The Mayor received the estimate the owner of the old school had gotten for demo. It was for
$46,000. It was discussed in the grants meeting. The leaf pickup schedule and dumping was discussed.

DJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made at 6:23 P.M. by Mr. Trovillo, seconded by Mr. Cochran. All were in favor.
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